
 

NURIOOTPA HIGH SCHOOL  
GOVERNING COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

Tuesday 14 February 2023 
 

 

Members: Tarnya Eggleton, Peter Lange, Monique Lloyd, Donna Baumann, Paula Brennand, Belinda Haeft, 
Daniela Hongell, Kelly Neldner, Gary Pentland, Amy Heinicke, Tina Sayce, Dee Deshong 

Staff: Gerri Walker, Annette Ryan, Ann-Marie Ward and Julie Flatman 

SRC: Peter Feaviour, Jo Linke 
 

Governing Council Statement of Acknowledgement 
We acknowledge the Traditional Owners of country throughout Australia and recognise their continuing 
connection to land, waters and culture. We pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging.         
 
Chair: Tarnya Eggleton    Secretary:  Monique Lloyd 
 
Members present:  Kelly Neldner, Dee Deshong, Peter Lange, Donna Baumann, Belinda Haeft, Tina Sayce, 
Gerri Walker, Annette Ryan, Tarnya Eggleton, Jo Linke, Peter Feavoiur  
 
1. Welcome and Apologies:  

Welcome: Annette Ryan (deputy principal) replacing Andrew – staff have voted on Andrew’s replacement 
Apologies: Paula Brennand, Monique Lloyd, Gary Pentland, Daniela Hongell 
 

2. Minutes from previous meeting 6 December 2022 
Accepted - Moved:    Tina Sayce       Seconded:  Julie Flatman 

 
3. SRC Report – Appendix 1 
4. Learning Session: Site Improvement Plan 2023 - Gerri presented. 

 
5. Business Arising from Minutes  

Item Response 

Traffic on roads 
adjacent to school 

Barossa Council is working with Department for Infrastructure and Transport re this 

Student Awards 
Update – Coop The 
applications close 27 
Feb, so we will need to 
make a decision before 
this date. – new 
process 
 

Working party: 

• GC - Monique Lloyd and Kelly Neldner 

• SRC – Catrina Kellond, Meg Couzner and Chloe Petersen – will need new reps 
in 2023 

• Staff – Jen Williams and Carolyn Haswell – will need replacement for Jen 
Williams 

Governing Council agreed for the Sub-Committee to continue to meet to discuss 
the awards criteria, whether a 1st and 2nd place be provided and the monetary 
value.  GC to be provided information about the awards, criteria and monetary 
value of the award 
Ann-Marie to include Award Monetary amounts on list below.   
Letters for sponsorship for this year have been forwarded to sponsors - work on 
monetary amounts and criteria to continue by the Working Party for 2023. 
Need clarification whether there are 2 Best All Rounders – previously male and 
female or … 

Suggestion of a drone 
tour to post on social 
media to showcase the 
new buildings 

Propose a local photographer to do a photo shoot once building projects finished 
– after completion of IEC playground. On hold. 

FLO  
 

Gerri to provide updates as required – no changes to the program until 2024 
75 students in FLO this year – some on-site at mainstream, some at FLC and some 
hybrid – still settling this as students try hybrid in particular 

New siren update Operational – still some issues but being addressed 

Barossa Council 
Member 

Written to Barossa Council for a representative.  Martin McCarthy CEO will possibly 

attend. 

GC Annual Xmas Meal Can GC use their budget to pay for members meals for the December dinner 
meeting?  Ann-Marie to follow up for next meeting. 

Thank you 
card/present to be 

Thank you card and gift was organised 



 

sent to Russell 
Johnston to  

Upgrade funds to 
increase outdoor 
learning spaces 

Begun application for 6 outdoor shelters for outdoor learning – have a technical 
issues and have contacted the funding body 

 
6. Finance Report –See Appendix 2    
 
7. WH&S 

Item Response 

  

 
8. General Business 

Item Response 

 

2023 SIP Learning session for this meeting 

Staff Car Park 
 
No Update 

We have sent back a proposal to the department 
re the location of the car park so that the 
‘overflow’ section runs parallel to the town oval 
road and could then be used by sporting teams 
on the weekends. 
Waiting to hear back from Ventia Facilities 
Manager 

Data for 2023 – end of semesters 1 and 2 
 

Defer 

9. Reports/Committees  

- Chairperson Report:  refer Appendix 3 

- Principal report – refer to Appendix 4     
Moved:  Dee Seconded: Tina 

- Subcommittees: 

Committee Report 

Canteen Committee 
Nikki Schutz – resigned 

Do not meet until week 5 
Bernadette Busch started in week 1 10 hours 
per week 

Uniform Committee 
Anne Barclay, Ann-Marie Ward 
Belinda Haeft, Tina Sayce 

Do not meet until week 6 

Finance Committee 
Amy Heinicke, Peter Lange 

Refer to Appendix 2 

Wine Committee 
Peter Lange 

Met Week 3 
New members on the committee 
Looking at doing more netting at 
Hickinbotham block 
Looking at future marketing ideas 
Looking at other wine storage options 

Building and Grounds Committee 
Belinda Haeft, Garry Pentland 

Do not meet until week 6 
 

Fundraising Committee 
Paula Brennand, Kelly Neldner, Ann-Marie Ward 

 

 
10. New Business 

Task 
Person Responsible/Result 

Mobile Phone 
Policy 

Please read to discuss – template attached 
Discussion held.  Gerri and Annette will follow up with other schools re how they are 
managing the policy 

Annual Report Please read the report so that we can discuss any changes before being ratified by 
council members  

Moved:  Kelly Neldner  Seconded:  Tarnya Eggleton.  All in favour.  Carried 



 

New Toilets The project officers working on this project have visited our site and the new toilets – 
6 plus one access individual cubicles will be located at the oval end of rooms 12 and 
13 with a verandah  (ramp and step access) – there has to be a gap of 3m from the 
rooms which will have a fence  across it.  We are looking at moving the existing tanks 
in this area to the oval end of the Quads with a fence around them.  This will allow a 
larger open space outside the Quads. 

 

Governing 
Council 
Membership 

These members have completed their 2 year tenure 

• Tarnya Eggleton 
•Peter Lange 
•Belinda Haeft 
•Monique Lloyd 
•Gary Pentland 
•Paula Brennand 
•Daniela Hongell 
These members have completed one year of their 2 year tenure 
• Tina Sayce 
• Kelly Neldner 
• Donna Baumann 
Peter Lange interested in being Community Rep 
Dee Deshong to continue as Community Rep 
Barossa Council – Community Rep 
 

Youth Governors 
Leadership 
Foundation 

Please refer to link: https://www.leadersinstitute.com.au/leadership-programs/youth-

governors-leadership-

foundation?fbclid=IwAR2VzWdy9Z1j9R0u4_3ZweWHsyEW8KgmZUu13YlXkE

E6wgDCTvFOoSQBgO0 

Governing 
Council Training 

Training re roles – new GC members  
Gerri to follow up timeframe – all members attend? 

Therapy Dog – 
request from 
Jenelle Draper 

Donation Contribution:     
There is an administration fee of $300.00 charged every 6 months (this is not tax 
deductible).        
We ask our partner facilities to contribute $75.00 per visit (1 hour and 30 
minutes) for each visiting Therapy Dog Team. (Please note: this contribution is a 
tax-deductible donation)         
This contribution goes towards recruitment, assessment, training, program 
coordination and governance, and ongoing support for volunteers and facility 
partners.         
As a non-profit organisation Therapeutic Dog Services fund raise to cover the 
difference between the facility contribution and actual running costs of the 
program.          
Packages:          
You can apply for therapy dog packages, this can be weekly or fortnightly 
packages, 6 months, or 12 months.  

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.leadersinstitute.com.au%2Fleadership-programs%2Fyouth-governors-leadership-foundation%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2VzWdy9Z1j9R0u4_3ZweWHsyEW8KgmZUu13YlXkEE6wgDCTvFOoSQBgO0&data=05%7C01%7CAnnMarie.Ward850%40schools.sa.edu.au%7C075cdbbc0a6f4a3e805b08daf3b8a9fc%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638090271883176476%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=E49urWpds1n8xTJAbj1FoYs0scVAbGayAVetaFKGDAo%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.leadersinstitute.com.au%2Fleadership-programs%2Fyouth-governors-leadership-foundation%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2VzWdy9Z1j9R0u4_3ZweWHsyEW8KgmZUu13YlXkEE6wgDCTvFOoSQBgO0&data=05%7C01%7CAnnMarie.Ward850%40schools.sa.edu.au%7C075cdbbc0a6f4a3e805b08daf3b8a9fc%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638090271883176476%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=E49urWpds1n8xTJAbj1FoYs0scVAbGayAVetaFKGDAo%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.leadersinstitute.com.au%2Fleadership-programs%2Fyouth-governors-leadership-foundation%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2VzWdy9Z1j9R0u4_3ZweWHsyEW8KgmZUu13YlXkEE6wgDCTvFOoSQBgO0&data=05%7C01%7CAnnMarie.Ward850%40schools.sa.edu.au%7C075cdbbc0a6f4a3e805b08daf3b8a9fc%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638090271883176476%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=E49urWpds1n8xTJAbj1FoYs0scVAbGayAVetaFKGDAo%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.leadersinstitute.com.au%2Fleadership-programs%2Fyouth-governors-leadership-foundation%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2VzWdy9Z1j9R0u4_3ZweWHsyEW8KgmZUu13YlXkEE6wgDCTvFOoSQBgO0&data=05%7C01%7CAnnMarie.Ward850%40schools.sa.edu.au%7C075cdbbc0a6f4a3e805b08daf3b8a9fc%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638090271883176476%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=E49urWpds1n8xTJAbj1FoYs0scVAbGayAVetaFKGDAo%3D&reserved=0


 

Our programs are very sought after, so please submit an application on the 
following jot-form link as soon as possible so we can organise a representative to 
contact you, this will help secure 2023 services.   
https://form.jotform.com/200185710414848 
 
Hi everyone 
My proposal would be for one week the IEC students would have access to the 
Therapy dog and their volunteer trainer to be used in the classrooms in IEC 1, IEC 2 
and IEC 3 plus in the SC 09 for certain students to access or take the dog for a walk 
or be exposed to the benefits of animal therapy.  
This would be organised on a rotational, needs basis between recess and lunch on 
a Friday. 
The following week the Therapy Dog and provided volunteer team member would 
be based in the Waratah or Banksia  Room. A roster could be organised for 
students to access the dog, go for a walk or provide the appropriate therapy for 
either individual or small groups of students. 
I would like some individual students to have access at some stage and he has 
student lesson 5, followed by SD time on a Friday. 
The costing would equate to $300 for term 1 and 2 plus $75.00 per visit which 
would total $750.00 a term. 
The total cost could be split between Learning support, maybe Wellbeing and the 
IEC. 
I have tried to contact the therapy organisation today to ask whether the 
Governing Council have to give their consent however I have had no response as 
yet. 
Please let me know if you have any further questions or ideas on how we could 
implement the Therapy Dog Program into our learning environment to support the 
wellbeing and learning engagement of our students. 
 
Lions might be interested – sponsor dogs 
Motion:  Governing Council is supportive of further community consulation. 
Moved:  Tina Sayce      Seconded:  Belinda Haeft    All in favour.  Carried 

IEC Fundraising 
Request 

Undertake Slushy, Fairy Floss and cake stall for Sports Day – Approved – see 
Finance report 

Mental Health 
Support Worker 

On Friday, February 10th we were notified that we have been invited to be part of 
the new School Mental Health Service. The service was announced by the minister 
on Friday.  The School Mental Health Service has been established to help support 
the increasing number of students who experience mental health concerns that 
impact on their wellbeing and learning. It is designed to complement – not 
duplicate – the range of existing mental health and wellbeing services already 
available in schools, including Student Wellbeing Leaders, Student Support Services 
and SWISS. The Mental Health Practitioners will be based in up to 65 schools to 
support young people with mild to moderate and emerging mental health 
concerns. They will be managed by a new team in Student Support Services that 
will provide appropriate clinical governance and supervision.  
In practice, this means we will have a 1.0 FTE practitioner (may be from any 
discipline such as social work, OT, psychology) at our school for 2 years.  They are 
unsure what will happen at the end of this tenure.  It is not expected to start until 
term 2 at the earliest – possibly term 3. 
Our school’s involvement in the School Mental Health Service is voluntary. It will 
require an investment of time from our leadership team to set it up for success.  
Gerri will discuss this with the Governing Council on Tuesday evening. 



 

It will be an agenda item at the Week 4 Staff Meeting as we have to opt in/out by 
February 24th.  Gerri will be attending a Teams meeting on this Thursday. 
Motion:  Governing Council support the initiative 
Moved:  Julie Flatman          Seconded: Tina Sayce        All in favour.    Carried 

Email from Tia 
Haeft 

Hi Governing Council, 
I am Tia and I was awarded the year 9 Governing Council award. 
I would like to thank you for all your support and the work you do to help us 
succeed at Nuri High School. 
Thanks Tia 

 
 
11. Correspondence –  

 
12. Actions from Meeting 

Task Person Responsible/Result 

  

  

  

 
13. Meeting Closed at 8.55 pm  
 
Meeting Dates 2023 
Proposed - Weeks 3 and 8 of each term on Tuesday evenings:  Do we want to keep Tuesday evenings – will 
need to discuss with new Governing Council? 

• February 14th 

• March 21 – AGM 
Determine once new GC appointed 

• May 16th 

• June 20th 

• August 8th 

• September 12th 

• November 31st 

• December 6th 
 

APPENDIX 1:  SRC REPORT  
- Executive Team for this Year 
- President: Peter Feaviour  
- Vice President: Joanna Linke  
- Treasurers: Lucas Day and Travis Varcoe  
- Secretary: Krystal Steinert  
- Media and Public Relations Officer: Blair Boehm  
- Student Voice Representatives: Christian Bombardieri and Harrison Schultz  
 
Meeting structure 
The SRC has brought in the meeting structure of 1 formal meeting followed by 2 action meetings instead of 1 each 
alternating week. A large majority of us believed that it would be best to try this out and see how much more 
work we get done having two working meetings to do things. We are keeping everything documented this year on 
teams, each project we are working on such as sports day has its own plan which keeps track of what we are 
doing and what we have to do, when and how and who it involves.  
 
Sports day  
We have 3 food trucks ready to go for sports day:  
- Vietnamese on the go 
- The bearded cook  
- Babs Greek food 
We will again be selling drinks, zooper doopers and supplying a cheaper option of a sausage-in-bread for students.  
 



 

Homegroup visits  
This year we would like to interact with the student body more and that starts with more homegroup visits, firstly 
to talk about who the SRC are and what we do and to give reminders on coming events, sports day, casual days.  
- Idea to have a short assembly for SRC to promote who we are, and then info on sports day followed by 
breaking off into house groups.  
 
Leadership day  
We have a working party thinking about the leadership day for this year, deciding if we follow similar to last year 
and create our own local one or go to an external event, halogen or grip leadership in Adelaide.  
- Local day seems like the more preferred option amongst SRC, with other possible activities under review, 
with the possibility of Mrs Walker running a ‘design thinking’  
 
Casual days 
The 2 per term casual days we have in the calendar  
Term 1: Sports Day, Week 9 Friday  
Term 2: Week 4 Friday, Week 8 Friday (garlic bread/PJs) 
Term 3: Week 5 Friday (WIPD), Week 9 Friday   
Term 4: Week 4 Friday, Week 7 Friday  
 
Committees 
Each member of the SRC has been appointed/chosen a committee they would like to be part of as part of being 
an SRC member.  
 
Goals for this year 

• Continuing on from last year, one of our main goals this year is providing shelters on the northern and 
eastern oval for student use during break times and outside work during lessons. This has been highly 
requested from the student body. Long term project as it will require a lot of time, planning and funds. 

• Water fountains. They were supposed to be installed over the Christmas holidays however this did not 
happen. The plan for one big expensive multipurpose fountain on the eastern oval and two smaller basic 
fountains has changed as the more expensive one is not refrigerated and there is no definitive location 
to put it. We are now looking at three basic fountains to be installed fairly soon around change rooms, 
quads, and possibly near open space. 

• Blue gums. When the weather cools down hopefully we can whipper snip the paths down and then look 
at getting a quote on continuing the gravel path around the whole track. Later in the year. 

• Increasing the promotion of SRC to the school body, more public speaking at assemblies and 
interactions with students regarding the work we do. 

 
APPENDIX 2: FINANCE REPORT 
 
The following reports are tabled and discussed at Finance Committee Meeting 14/2/23 

• Profit and Loss statement Periods 12 &  13 (End of Year processes) 

• Balance Sheet Periods 12 & 13 
 

CANTEEN: 

ACCOUNT  
PERIOD 12 
AMOUNT $ 

PERIOD 13 
AMOUNT $ 

SASIF $     102,844.86 $     103,097.75 

Cash at Bank (Cheque Account) $       13,535.44 $         9,604.81 

 
 
SUMMARY OF FINANCIAL PERFORMANCE 
Period 12 shows a Deficit $6,847.12 and YTD Surplus $13,013.89 
Period 13 shows a Surplus $4,295.69 and YTD Surplus $17,309.58 
Well done to Bev Mattner, Canteen Manager and her staff. 
 
Suggestion to cut down the counter on the southern side as per northern side.   Bev is now looking at keeping the 
counter at the same height and purchasing another pie oven for the counter. 



 

The Principal and Business Manager will continue to monitor the Canteen and will report again to next GC 
meeting. 
 
SCHOOL: PERIOD 12 

ACCOUNTS AS END OF  PERIOD 12 

SASIF NHS $2,182,320.50 

Cash at Bank (cheque Account) $      55,010.59 

Accrued Recurrent Funding:  NHS OWED DFE $      26,714.99 

 

GRANTS  

Materials and Services rebate adjustment   $      - 3,900.00 

Beginning teacher support   $        2,910.70 

IESP Funds Cat 1 -9 $      52,294.18 

Open Access TRT recovery adjustment  $      - 5,092.50 

Final School Card payment $      13,026.00 

HRS Training $        1,077.45 

VET Student Pathways $        2,700.00 

International student $           250.00 

 
SUMMARY OF FINANCIAL PERFORMANCE  
Period 12 shows a Deficit $252,421.50 and a YTD Deficit $242,474.60 
 
Other Revenue in Period 12 (items over $1,000 listed): 

Ag Poultry $         4,793.55 

Yearbook $         1,547.34 

Hire of facilities $         1,762.50 

Wine sales $         3,645.36 

Vine Inn Student Welfare $         5,560.00 

 
 
Notable spending (over $1,000) includes: 

YR 12 End of Year BBQ/Presentation  $          1,510.00 

Home ec $          2,289.36 

FLO case management $        79,570.00 

FLO operations $          5,268.50 

STEM scholarship (student) $          1,694.42 

Viticulture $          1,957.90 

Woodwork $          3,349.22 

SRC $          1,245.20   

Susanne Collins Angus memorial fund $          1,743.00 

Grant:  School SALA award $          1,349.45 

Grant; Peter Lehmann – Mural $          2,498.00 

Facilities Improvements $        54,480.00 

Facilities Curriculum equipment maintenance $          1,445.91 

Grant: Complexity Funding (TRT release) $          1,164.00 

Grant: Orbis Regional support $          1,746.00 

Info Systems – licences $          3,475.79 

Printing – Kyocera costs $         1,935.91  

Printing Admin / YLM $         2,135.00 

Waste Disposal $         2,973.03 

Breakdown Maintenance (whole school) $       61,763.87 

Microsoft licence recharge 2021 $         6,848.46  

Toiletries $         3,914.19  

Cleaning $       17,727.51 

T&D $         3,313.97 

Bad debts $         4,170.00 



 

SRC camp $         2,258.89 

Sport excursion $         3,618.42 

Year 8 budget $         1,021.44 

Year 10 budget $         1,219.95 

Year 12 formal  $         6,995.46 

Sport excursion $         3,618.42 

Outdoor Ed excursion $         1,678.18 

 
SCHOOL: PERIOD 13  

ACCOUNTS AS END OF  PERIOD 12 

SASIF NHS $ 2,183,554.48 

Cash at Bank (cheque Account) $       67,576.65 

Notable spending (over $1,000) includes: 

APAS (SSO salary Term 4)  $          3,183.17 

Yearbook $          6,471.50 

SUMMARY OF FINANCIAL PERFORMANCE  
Period 13 shows a Deficit $28,601.52 and a YTD Deficit $271,076.12 
 
Uniform Shop 
Week 0 Sales = $57,618.  Thanks to Deb Robertson, Uniform Shop Manager and her team for their assistance and 
contribution to a successful week of sales. 

 
 
GOVERNING COUNCIL REPORT  
Report not available for Periods 12 & 13 
 
Motion: Governing Council accepts and approves the above reports for Periods 12 & 13 2023 
Moved:     Dee Deshong   Seconded:     Kelly Neldner            All in favour.      Carried. 
 
Day 6 Census 

                    FLO             TOTAL  
Y7     220        -                 220  
Y8     188        1              189  
Y9     180        7                187  
Y10   223      31                254  
Y11   178      20                198  
Y12   182      21                203  
Special Class                       33  
Disability                               26  
TOTAL                             1310  
 

Budget 2023  
Governing Council approved Initial Budget 2023 with Deficit $552,904 
Census – 41 students have not returned in 2023 (18 students went to FLO, 19 left from FLO and 23 studnets have 
gone to other schools and interstate) = $394,246 and Parent Contributions are less $21,414 
We have also reduced: 
Staffing $356,000 
Site Funded works from $140,000 to $50,000 (Grounds shed only) 



 

VET by $16,000 
Deficit now $675,708  (doesn’t include 75 staff laptops $127,575) 
 
Gerri presented Budget Summary with deficit of $675,708 
Discussion held re getting another quote for relocating the tanks. 
 
Motion:  Governing Council approves in principal the Budget 2023 with a deficit of $675,708 plus increase the 
Grounds Improvements budget by $25,000 for relocation of the tanks.  Total deficit will be $700,708.66 
Moved:             Donna Baumann           Seconded:      Tina Sayce                     All in favour.    Carried. 

 
 
Other Items to be taken to GC for 2023: 

 
2023 Nuriootpa High School Signatories: 
The Governing Council of Nuriootpa High School approves the signatories listed to conduct business and to sign 
cheques and process EFT payments and investment transactions as per our Constitution. 
 
Gerri Walker -  Principal 
Annette Ryan- Deputy Principal 
Ann-Marie Ward - Business Manager 
Maragret Rishworth - Finance Officer 
 
BANK ACCOUNTS 
Nuriootpa High School - Account number 105-055   0233809740 
Nuriootpa High School Canteen Fund - Account number 105-055   0229043940 
 
SASIF INVESTMENT ACCOUNTS 
NHS Consolidated 
Trade Training Centre 
AJ & CC Chapman 
Falland Music Award 
Comm Ctr Scholarship 
Building Fund 
Canteen 
 
Motion: Governing Council approves the signatories listed above to conduct business and to sign cheques and 
process EFT payments as per our Constitution.  
Moved:     Tina  Sayce                                    Seconded:    Kelly  Neldner                              All in favour.  Carried  
 
Amendment to Authority to Operate Bank Accounts:  
Andrew Dickinson to be deleted as signatory for Nuriootpa High School & Nuriootpa High School 
Canteen.  Annette Ryan to be added.  
  
Nuriootpa High School - Account number 105-055   0233809740  
Geraldine Walker - Principal  
Annette Ryan – Deputy Principal 
Ann-Marie Ward - Business Manager  
Margaret Rishworth - Finance Officer  
  
 
 
Nuriootpa High School Canteen Fund - Account number 105-055   0229043940  
Geraldine Walker - Principal  
Annette Ryan – Deputy Principal 
Ann-Marie Ward - Business Manager  
Margaret Rishworth - Finance Officer  
  
SASIF Accounts:  



 

Nuriootpa HS AJ & CC Chapman  
Nuriootpa HS Falland Music Award  
Nuriootpa High School Community Centre Scholarship  
Nuriootpa High School Building  
Nuriootpa High School Consolidated  
Nuriootpa High School Canteen  
  
Annette Ryan to be added as signatory for the above SASIF accounts. 
  
Motion: Governing Council approves the signatories listed above to conduct business and to sign cheques and 
process EFT payments as per our Constitution.  
Moved:      Peter  Lange                                   Seconded:            Belinda   Haeft                     All in favour.  Carried  
 
 
Delegations 2023: 
The Principal recommended the following employees be approved by the Governing Council as delegates for the 
2023 year: 
 
Procurement delegations: Authority to approve (eg sign) purchase orders, Authority to purchase without a 
purchase order* 

Position Name $ Limit (optional) 

Business Manager Ann-Marie Ward  

Finance Officer Margaret Rishworth  

Principal Gerri Walker  

Deputy Principal Annette Ryan  

*Purchase without a purchase order is limited to the cases allowed in the purchase order exemption policy. The 
above list can include users of store account cards with the school/preschool name on it. Include the store name 
too if you want to restrict the delegation to a specific store. 
 
Expenditure delegation - Operating account: authority to approve invoices and vouchers for payment from the 
operating account (when policy doesn’t mandate the Principal’s approval) 

Position Name $ Limit (optional) 

Business Manager Ann-Marie Ward  

Principal  Gerri Walker  

Deputy Principal Annette Ryan  

   

 
 
Cheque Signatories: Delegated authority to sign cheques for Nuriootpa High School and Canteen including 
payroll (two signatories required for each cheque) 

Position Name $ Limit (optional) 

Business Manager Ann-Marie Ward  

Finance Officer Margaret Rishworth  

Principal Gerri  Walker  

Deputy Principal Annette Ryan  

 
 
 
 
 
EFT Signatories: Delegated authority to authorise EFT payments for Nuriootpa High School and Canteen (two 
authorisers required for all payments) 

Position Name $ Limit (optional) 

Business Manager Ann-Marie Ward  

Finance Officer Margaret Rishworth  

Principal Gerri Walker  

Deputy Principal Annette Ryan  



 

 
Financial Delegations (SASIF Account): Delegated authority to authorise withdrawals from the SASIF Accounts 
including Canteen  

Position Name $ Limit (optional) 

Business Manager Ann-Marie Ward  

Finance Officer Margaret Rishworth  

Principal Gerri Walker  

Deputy Principal Annette Ryan  

 
Financial Delegations (Operating Account): Delegated authority to authorise payments from the Operating 
Account and Canteen Account  

Position Name $ Limit (optional) 

Business Manager Ann-Marie Ward  

Finance Officer Margaret Rishworth  

Principal Gerri Walker  

Deputy Principal Annette Ryan  

 
 
ATO online facilities: Enter bank account details & other records, Submit BAS/other returns 

Position Name $ Limit (optional) 

Finance Officer Margaret Rishworth  

Business Manager Ann-Marie  

   

 
Purchase card and Store account cardholders – have and use a purchase card or store account with the 
cardholder’s name on it   

Position Name $ Limit (optional) 

Principal Gerri  Walker $10,000 

Business Manager Ann-Marie Ward $5,500 

Tech Studies John Barkley $1,000 

 
Manager a Petty Cash float: Delegated authority to issue petty cash - Nuriootpa High School   

Position Name $ Limit (optional) 

Finance Officer Margaret Rishworth $100 

Finance Assistant Rachael Pain $100 

   

 
Contract Delegations: Delegated authority to enter into written agreements or contracts that require a site 
signature (e.g. Hall hire agreement)  

Position Name $ Limit (optional) 

Business Manager Ann-Marie Ward  

Principal  Gerri Walker  

Deputy Principal Annette Ryan  

   

 
Motion: Governing Council approves the listed employees as delegates for the 2023 year.          
Moved:      Julie   Flatman                                  Seconded:  Dee   Deshong                      All in favour.  Carried  
 
 
RECORDING THE ELECTION TO TREAT CERTAIN FUNDRAISING ACTIVITIES AS NON-PROFIT SUB ENTITIES (NPSE) 
SRC 
The SRC are planning to conduct fundraising events in the financial year ended 31 December 2023 and all relevant 
financial transactions will be recorded in the school accounting and taxation records as out of scope of the 
Business Activity Statement (BAS) for reporting purposes (G21). 
 
The Council notes that the record of this decision must be retained for 7 years and that this election cannot be 
revoked during the financial year nominated. 



 

 
The Council notes that the transactions of the NPSE body will have separate accounting records (distinct revenues 
and expense EDSAS lines to level 4 accounts as required by the Australian Tax Office) and that the annual 
turnover of the NPSE will be no more than $100,000. 
 
 
Motion:  Governing Council approves the fundraising body listed below is nominated as Non-profit sub-entities 
for GST purposes. 
Moved:         Tina  Sayce                                Seconded:   Tarnya    Eggleton                             All in favour.  Carried  
 
 
 
Request to undertake Fundraising Activity – IEC  
Request to undertake Fundraising Activity  – IEC Slushy, Fairy Floss & Cake Stall for Sports Day to raise funds 
for shade structures for IEC Sensory play space.  Discussion held. 
Motion: Governing Council approves the Fundraising Request  
Moved:  Kelly Neldner    Seconded: Tina Sayce    All in favour.  Carried 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

APPENDIX 3: CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT 
 
APPENDIX 4: PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Good News/Thanks/Positive Stories 

• IEC Playground and Lawn 
The playground equipment has been installed.  This week, three of our groundspersons worked with some 
students form the Inclusive Education Centre and the Young Environmentalist to lay the lawn in the 
playground. 
It was fantastic for the IEC Students and Young Environmentalists Program participants to be involved in all 
aspects of the planning and installation process.  Students developed an understanding for landscape design, 
map reading and measurement, including the financial costing of the project whilst experiencing the ‘hands 
on’ practical element of laying roll out turf - skills they can use in the future.  

• Splash Day for Years 7 and 8 – This was held on Wednesday afternoon of week 2 and was really 
enjoyed by all of the students. 

• Barossa Foundation ongoing support 
Foundation Barossa has been successful in an application to participate in the Foundation for Regional &  
Rural Renewal Back to School Program. In addition to valued support from FRRR, we also received sponsorship 
from Barossa Real Estate. 
The program operates through the distribution of vouchers with a face value of $50 each to help the families  
in greatest need in the community, and distribute vouchers, one per student, to support their return to school 
in 2023. 
This year the vouchers are for Kmart. They allocated 256 vouchers to Nuriootpa High School, valued at 
$12,800 in this year’s program and & 38 vouchers to the Flexible Learning Unit Nuriootpa High School, 
valued at $1,900 in this year’s program.   
They have also just picked up the latest batch of computers from Yalumba as part of the Yalumba Computer 
donation program.  They have 6 for NHS and 2 for FLO.   
Amazing generosity for our students. 

• Uniform Sales 
A big thank you to Deb Robertson and the SSO team who sold uniforms in week 0.  They sold nearly $57000 
worth of uniforms – an amazing effort.   
Starting School 2023 – week 1 
We began the year with: 

• Years 7 and 12 students and all Inclusive Education Centre students on Monday January 30 – this 
worked very well.  The Year 7s were able to settle in to the school, explore the school grounds, connect 
their laptops and get to know their class and teachers.  The Year 12s had a good day with the scene 
being set for 2023. 

• All year levels returned on Tuesday January 31 – and the school got bigger!  It was a good first day 
with an extended Home Group and then straight into lessons. 

Staffing Update for 2023 
We started the school year with a full complement of staff – this is a very positive outcome and allowed a 
smooth start to the year.  Tanya Bowley is acting as HASS/Languages leader behind Giles Bartram.  Sue Brown 
is backfilling Tanya. 
New Mobile Phone Policy to be implemented in 2023 
We are currently looking at the new phone policy and how we will implement it at our school.  We are exploring 
what other large schools are doing to learn from them.  I have had some great conversations with students 
about how to implement it and they have raised some great questions.  We will discuss this at the meeting. 
Site Improvement Plan (SIP) for 2023 -2024 
We have had our SIP for 2023, based on the progress against the 2022 SIP, approved.  We have narrowed 
the focus to Reading for the whole school based on High Impact Teaching Strategies and the John Munro 
Reading strategies.  We have identified a focus area for each term: 

• Term 1 – Differentiated Teaching – need to continue with this from 2022 

• Term 2 – Questioning 

• Term 3 – Feedback to students and from students 

• Term 4 – Summarising 
We are asking the Maths faculty to use the same strategies but apply them to Numeracy. 
As we undertake the work in each of these areas, we will develop agreed actions for teachers and document 
them in Whole School Pedagogical Approach to address the External School Review Direction of ‘Develop a 
collective understanding of high impact teaching strategies that support effective differentiated teaching and 
learning that supports all learners.’  We will Also discuss this at our meeting. 
 


